

Evangelist Craig Bryan Founder

Ron Middleton Missions Outreach

A BAPTIST CHURCH PLANTING MINISTRY

August 2024

Reaching Out To Fulfill The Great Commission



Pastor Billy Sechrist Sending Church Pastor

"And let us not be weary in well doing for in due season we shall reap if we faint not." Galatians 6:9

As we grow older the body grows weary and we must remember it is not the time to give up, but the time to go forward working until the job is done. Serving the Lord is an honor. When we are weary is the time Satan slips in and does his best to convince us to quit. But we must keep going! The Lord is depending on us to get a work done for Him and His glory!

Since the last letter we were blessed to hold another tent meeting in Jacksonville, North Carolina at Temple Baptist Church. What a blessing! We had seventy-nine people come forward for salvation and had nine baptisms. We had a wonderful week passing out Bibles and preaching God's Word. We have two more Tent Revivals scheduled for the year. We will be in New Orleans and Texas in November. Please keep us in your prayers.

I ask you please pray for my upcoming trip to the Philippines. I am excited to visit with Missionary Rick Martin for a week. I will be preaching for and meeting many of the pastors we have helped to start churches. Bro. Martin has been in the Philippines for many years and is doing a great job there. I am honored to work with him to help plant churches in many areas there.

We are continuing our work toward building the orphanage in the Congo. The work has been slowed down due to the rainy season, but the shipping container is being filled in preparations for the completion. We are shipping the roofing materials, the beds, and a generously donated generator, hopefully at the end of October. We are so excited for the children there. It will be the first time some of them have ever slept on a real bed.

The Outreach has been honored to help in the building of Bro. Mark Holmes new auditorium in Nigeria. The roof is going on so it will not be long before it can be put to use in bringing more folks to Christ. We are also honored to have Bro. Mark as our International Foreign Director. The Outreach is growing at a fast pace and I am thrilled to have someone already in the foreign field to help us as we work to reach every country with the Gospel.

I ask you please be in prayer for Bro. Todd Painter and his family. They are each facing health concerns and would greatly appreciate your prayers. They are back in Thailand continuing to see souls saved in the church and the villages surrounding them. We praise the Lord his church is growing and they are continuing to reach Thailand for Christ.

We are also excited to take on support this month of Bro. Taran Scary and his wife, as they travel to Italy to begin their ministry. Starting a church in a new country is a large task and we look forward to hearing how God blesses there work there in Sardinia.

I cannot thank each one of you who support the Outreach, through prayer or financially, enough. Together we have reached millions for the cause of Christ. Let us all continue to work together and not grow weary in this wonderful work God has blessed us with.

In Christ:

Bro. Craig Bryan

OUR TEAM GETTING THE JOB DONE SINCE 2020